
From: Iain Brewester <iain@westsidelondon.com>  
Sent: 06 April 2022 17:21 
To: Licensing <Licensing.Licensing@haringey.gov.uk> 
Subject: Dukes Head 16 Highgate High Street, Hornsey, London, N6 5JG Ward - Highgate 
  
Dear Licensing Team, 
  
I am writing to object to the application below. 
  
There is no need to extend the hours of drinking and live music to 1am every day of the week. This 
would set a president for the other pubs in Highgate on both the Haringey and Camden side to 
follow suit. Anti social behaviour including noise disturbance is already high in the village. This is not 
central London and I do not see a need for change. Highgate is a residential area surrounded in the 
main by schools and therefore families. The traffic in the village is enough noise to contend with let 
alone adding to it late into the night. 
  
Thank you for your attention in this matter. 
  
Yours sincerely 
Iain Brewester 
  
Pond Square resident. 
  
  

Dukes Head 

16 Highgate High Street, Hornsey, London, N6 5JG 
Ward - Highgate 

Regulated Entertainment: Live Music 
Saturday 12 noon to 1am 

Recorded Music 
Monday to Sunday 12 noon to 1am 

Supply of Alcohol 
Monday to Sunday 12 noon to 1am 
Supply of alcohol on and off the premises. 
Hours open to Public 
Monday to Sunday 12 noon to 1am 

Type of premises - Public House 
End date - 19 April 2022 
Licence type - New Application 

 

From: Rosemary Bondy <rosemarybondy@icloud.com>  
Sent: 06 April 2022 18:44 
To: Licensing <Licensing.Licensing@haringey.gov.uk> 
Subject: Dukes Head public house, Highgate  
 

mailto:iain@westsidelondon.com
mailto:Licensing.Licensing@haringey.gov.uk


 
I object to the increase of the normal pub opening hours, ie 11pm, for live and recorded music and 
the supply of alcohol. 
For the following reasons 

•  
 

• The pub does not have a garden so that when it is warm people take their glasses out on 
the pavement where the noise they make is very audible since the pub is surrounded on 
all sides by residential properties 

• The closing time, 1 at night, is unreasonable – will keep residents from getting to sleep, 
especially on warm summer evenings when we need to keep windows open 

• Many patrons park in Bisham Gardens and invariably make a noise when returning to 
their cars – often after having had too much to drink 

• Regular cases of patrons urinating in private gardens, throwing litter and cans into 
hedges whilst returning to cars 

• Noise from the pub is bad enough already even without the music.  Not appropriate for 
this to be played so late as 1.00 

• It is understood that few of the patrons live locally 
 
Thank you 
20 Bisham Gardens, N6. 
Rosemary BONDY 
 
 


